Nick Casselli President

Linda Gargon Vice President

Blair Lawrence

Treasurer

Larry C. Henderson Director of Industrial Relations

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO Philadelphia, PA Area Local

864 Main Street Darby, PA 19023 Phone (610) 522-4520 • Fax (610) 522-4533



August 8, 2016

Mr. Jeff Kehlert Candidate for National Executive Vice President American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO 1401 Liberty Place Sicklerville, NJ 08081

Dear Mr. Kehlert:

It has been called to my attention that you have not removed the Philadelphia PA Area Local #89 Executive Board from your website as endorsing your candidacy in this year's union election.

I have made several requests that you remove the Philadelphia PA Area Local #89 Executive Board from your website as endorsing you and as of this date, August 8, 2016, you have not complied.

Please be advised that at the January 15, 2016 General Membership Meeting, the Philadelphia PA Area Local #89 voted to endorse Greg Bell for Executive Vice President. On February 11, 2016, the Philadelphia PA Area Local #89 Executive Board went on record and voted to endorse Greg Bell for Executive Vice President. I also support his candidacy.

I respectfully request that you remove the Philadelphia PA Area Local #89 Executive Board and my name from the list of endorsers on your website.

I have also sent this letter to you by e-mail. If you have any questions, please contact me at (610) 522-4520 and/or by e-mail at president@phillyapwu.com.

In solidarity,

Nick Casselli

President

PHILA PA AREA LOCAL APWU #89

NC/ceq

cc: Resident Officers

G. Bell